SALISBURY & DISTRICT TRADES UNION COUNCI

Minutes of General Council meeting held at Bevan House, Fisherton Street, Salisbury on Monday 10th January 2005. The President in the chair.

05/25

APOLOGIES:  Bro. Wareham, Sisters Silver and Massey.

05/26

Council agree that the December Minutes be signed as a true record.


MATTERS ARISING
05/27
MINUTE 04/470: NATIONAL HEALTH SERVICE: awaiting reply from Salisbury District Hospital re: Hospital Car Service. Comments on the Report on Modernising Mental Health Services in South Wiltshire must be submitted by the end of February 2005.

05/28
MINUTE 04/471: re: Integrated Transport System: COACH PARKING: no problems reported at present. TRAIN SERVICES: letter read from Department of Transport re: level crossings safety.

05/29
MINUTE 04/472: BRUNEL ROAD & LINK BRIDGE: nothing further to report at present.

05/30
MINUTE 04/473: RESOLUTION FROM UCATT: re: funding the NHS: awaiting comments from UCATT on the letter received from HM Treasury.

05/31
MINUTE 04/474: re: parking, Stratford Road: awaiting replies from WCC Councillors McCarthy and Chalke.
05/32
MINUTE 04/475: re: 10th Annual Christmas Dinner: following a complaint from a guest at the Dinner, Council agree that Secretary write to the Cycling Club Secretary asking for a refund for the guest concerned.

05/33
MINUTE 04/476: re: possible closures of Central Post Offices: awaiting reply from the Department for Trade & Industry.

05/34
MINUTE 04/477: re: Council Housing: this Trades Union Council’s Policy is that Council Housing Stock should remain under the administration and control of Local Authorities. Secretary highlighted a Resolution from Taunton Trades Union Council, submitted to the South West Regional TUC on this matter, as it appears that they have a similar problem in their area. It seems that Local Authorities are advocating that tenants should consider Housing Associations taking over control of Council housing stock. Awaiting reply from C. Moody, Prospective Parliamentary Candidate for the Labour Party in Salisbury on this matter, and also for comments on the fact that our Council has to pay the Government £6m per year because of their “good management” in making themselves “debt free.”
05/35
MINUTE 04/478: re: the future of ITV Regional Broadcasting: Secretary has written to our MP and to Rt.Hon. T Jowell, MP.

05/36
MINUTE 04/479:  re: the South West Region Pensioners Conference to be held on 12th May 2005 at Weston-Super-Mare. Council agree to the following Resolution being submitted:


“Post Offices are an important factor in the life of Britain’s pensioners and conference welcomes a recent statement from the Government that the postal system will not be “privatised.” We also welcome the recognition be Government of the need for pensioners to be able to collect pensions and benefits from post offices, although we still feel that there was no need to alter the system that existed. Because of the importance of Post Offices, in particular, but exclusively, to pensioners, we are very concerned of the continuing threat of closures of Crown Post Offices, those situated in small shops or independently situated in rural communities. We feel there is an urgent need for the Government to ensure that no post office is allowed to be closed without the scrutiny and sanction of a Government Body, even if, to ensure this, new Legislation is required. The Post Office and Royal Mail, as an “integrated public body” should not be subject to “market forces” and where necessary, deserves to receive subsidies as much as any other industry serving the public.”
05/37
MINUTE 04/480: re: Jumble Sale: following discussion, Council agree that the  Jumble Sale planned for March should be postponed until September because of the Tsunami Disaster. Council to explore other ways of raising funds.

05/38
MINUTE 04/481: re: parking in Salisbury in the evenings: Secretary reported his phone conversation with the Police, and added he has written to SDC Councillor D Brown on the matter.

05/39
MINUTE 05/09: re: Banner Theatre: Council agree we send the information to St Edmund’s Art Centre for their consideration.

05/40
MINUTE 05/11: re: South West Local Trades Union Councils Annual General Meeting to be held at the New Library, Taunton on 12th March 2005 commencing at 10.30hrs. Three delegates are needed to attend this meeting, and a Motion can be submitted for discussion.

04/41
MINUTE 05/24: re: Tsunami Disaster Appeal: collection, which realised £22, taken at this meeting will be combined with a donation of £40 from our funds (£62 in total) and sent to the Trades Union Congress Appeal.
04/42
TREASURERS REPORT: General Account: £143.80

04/43
REGISTRARS REPORT: Present 10, Officers 6, TU Reps. 5, Life Members 1, Apologies 3.

Meeting closed at 20.05
